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          18 August 2022 
 
 
The Speaker 
Honourable N.N. Mapisa-Nqakula  
  
 
Dear Madam Speaker 
 
I was enchanted to see a media report about the purchase of two new BMW motor 
cars by your office. Parliament’s spokesperson Mr Moloto Mothapo is quoted as 
saying;  
 
“The fleet is at the disposal of presiding officers, MPs, staff and guests who need to 
travel around Cape Town on Parliament related business” 
 
This is why I am writing to you. My car desperately needs a service as it has not had 
once since the start of lockdown (you may have noticed the dusty brown one parked 
in the corner on the bottom level of the garage). This will mean I don’t have a vehicle 
next week on Wednesday when I have two meetings to go to with people in Cape 
Town. 
 
May I please book one of the BMWs for use next Wednesday morning, I think we can 
agree that my requirements fit the description above as I am an MP and my meetings 
are both Parliament related business. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
James Lorimer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


